
From: Washington College Grant (WSAC)  
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 1:20 PM 
To: WSAC DL FAAs ALL; WSAC DL Financial Aid Directors  
Subject: SB5167 - Conference Budget Information  

 

Hello Financial Aid Colleagues, 
 
We will be providing formal 2025 - 26 guidance once the Governor has signed the final 
budget.  However, I wanted to provide some interim information for all of you regarding Bridge Grants as 
there seems to be some confusion because there were several different proposals during session.   
 
The initial proposed House budget eliminated Bridge Grants effective 2025-26 while the proposed 
Senate Budget eliminated Bridge Grants in 2026-27.  However, the final conference budget – which is 
SB5167 and is before the governor for consideration, signature and/or line item vetos – eliminates 
Bridge grants effective 25-26.  There’s a host of other bills related to state aid programs and the budget 
also pending signatures.  None are not final until signed by the Governor.  The Governor has until May 20 
to take action on the bills before him.  
 
We will provide formal 25-26 Guidance as soon as the budget and the bills that tie to it are signed by the 
Governor.      
 
Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions. 
 
 
Best, 
Carla 
 

Carla Idohl-Corwin (she, her), M.A. 
Sr Associate Director – Need Based Programs & Operations 
Washington Student Achievement Council 
360.485.1302 | www.wsac.wa.gov 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wsac.wa.gov%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCarlaI%40wsac.wa.gov%7Ce76a26e6674e4393744908db615a7670%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638210813394669655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KH47galt9Cke%2FdmGGuMK1tWGHU9NlkEmthHJKwOYzrU%3D&reserved=0

